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EXEC MEETING 6 (08/11/11) - CONFIRMED

St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Executive

Minutes of the 6th Exec meeting

8th November 2011
*
*
*

1 Business

1.1 Present

NA
Nana Adu 


Co-President (Operations)
TG
Tariq Gondal


Vice-President (Finance & Student Activities)
NS
Naim Slim 


General Secretary

RTa
Roberto Tamsanguan

Chair
NH
Niamh Horton


Events

RTh
Ruben Thumbadoo

Events

EC
Edward Campbell

Events

AT
Ashley Tomlinson

Technical

MG
Martin Gannon

Technical

PC
Peter Collett


Technical

HF
Hannah Field


Sports
JM
Jayesh Mirpuri 

Environment & Ethics
NJ
Nora Jaafar


Equality & Diversity

AC
Abbey Cargill


Heritage

LH
Lucy Harris


Heritage

AD
Andrew Deans


Societies

HD
Harriet Dewhurst

Societies

GS
Gaurav Sikka


Charities
BR
Branavan Rudran

Charities

RR
Ryan Roman


Charities

KJ
Katie Jones


Community Projects

NE
Nathan Eager


Council-elect

TC
Tamara Common

Council-elect
1.2 Apologies

Harriet Dewhurst

Societies
Daniel Trotman


Media

Sarah Fitch


Co-President (Education & Welfare)

Helena Thelin-Johansson
Societies
Martha Broughton

Events

Ashley Mehmi


Equality & Diversity

1.3 Minutes from the previous meeting

PASSED
1.4 Matters arising
· Events to email out calendar and rota to exec – COMPLETE 
1.5 AOB

· Fancy dress prizes – Heritage

· Recent security issues
2 Reports

2.1 Vice President (Finance & Student Activities)

[PASSED]
2.2 General Secretary

 [PASSED]

2.3 Events Officers
[PASSED]

2.4 Media Officers

[PASSED]

2.5 Heritage Officers

[PASSED]
2.6 Charities Officers

Oral report by BR: RAG committee has been chosen and split into four teams. Involved with Movember and other events around St. George’s that are raising money for charity, for example the Battle of the Bands.
KJ inquired as to whether INTO students are able to get involved with RAG, to which the response was overwhelmingly positive.

TG informed the Charities Officers that there are a plethora of DVDs which can be sold for charity.

20th February has been indicated as the beginning of RAG week, after the second year exams.

[PASSED]
2.7 Societies Officers

[PASSED]
2.8 Community Projects Officers

[PASSED]
2.9 Technical Officers
[PASSED]
2.10 Environment & Ethics Officer
JM added that he is planning out Arbour day, which involves planting trees.

[PASSED]
2.11 Equality & Diversity Officers
[PASSED]
3 Students’ Union Issues
3.1 General

3.1.1 Year Rep Elections
NA reported on the progress of the Year Rep elections, heightening inclusivity as the key issue, which is affecting turnout. NA appealed to the Executive to assist in manning the polling station, as well as with counting the votes on Friday.

3.2 Events Zone
3.2.1 Cheese at George’s Discos
The events officers indicated that there was a lot of negative feedback from the student body regarding the lack of ‘cheese’ at George’s discos, and that the officers are receiving a lot of stick. This was particularly from the first years – seemingly surprising that it was popular perception that the converse is true. Additionally the AHR is being underused and there was a lot of enquiry as to why this is so.
MG indicated that the AHR hasn’t been used due to the breakage of equipment and the shortage of DJ personnel. Though the use of an iPod could be investigated, leaving an iPod unmanned may mean that people use the equipment themselves and subsequently damage it.

It does seem that the music of St. George’s discos caters to a wide variety of tastes, and that a wider pool of DJs would help. This in itself presents difficulty with training, in the sense that a wider range of people would have access to the equipment and thus an increased risk of breakages.

Alternatively, the provision of cheese can be altered such that the current forty-five minutes be extended or that a second cheese hour early on can be included. Perhaps the chosen songs in themselves can be altered. A request system can also be put in place, despite the unsuccessful nature of it at Freshers – or even a survey monkey or online poll of some kind.

ACTION POINT

Events zone meeting to be established with cheese music to be put on the agenda
3.2.2 University Challenge
NS gauged the opinion of the executive regarding how the candidates of University Challenge should be selected. The proposed idea was that a quiz would take place in the Bar for candidates in a social event, where the candidates would be split into two teams but would be scored individually – maintaining a fun but competitive atmosphere.

This method of selection was generally favoured, but with some amendments that address the problems faced with teamwork and the selection of individual candidates irrespective of their teams, perhaps overcome by an Apprentice-style aide, like Nick Hewer and Karen Brady, to gauge how knowledgeable individuals are in a team.

KJ highlighted the importance of ensuring that the specialist subjects of the contenders are taken into account when selecting a team to ensure that the final team of four contenders and one standby contender reflects a broad range of interests. Additionally, as a large proportion of applicants are from the GEP course, care should be taken to ensure that such an event does not clash with their examinations.

ACTION POINT

NS to plan event with Events officers and inform contenders of the selection process

3.3 Participation Zone

3.3.1 RAG Update
The charities officers implored the Executive to ensure that those involved in the RAG calendar are to be as flexible as possible. HD indicated that Marrow are considering a similar project and that there should be liaison with them to ensure that a duplicate calendar is not created.
Regarding mashing, the charities officers are still in talks with Wandsworth Council regarding permits. NS questioned whether the rules regarding mashing on the tube would be different now that we are now a charity, to which MG reminded the Executive of the Highway Carriage Act which states that collecting money is not allowed at all, for charity or otherwise.
BR indicated that mashing was fundamental to raising the pledged money and that it is worth taking the risk as was done in previous years and as is still being done by other London medical schools. However, AT expressed concerns that students run the risk of being arrested and getting a criminal record if caught mashing – which, after several phone calls to TfL, appears to be a special commissioning of police for this year following the difficulties last year. 

This would present problems for students on registerable courses; under no circumstances should students be sent out mashing without such a warning. Incidentally if it were anything else that’s illegal, it would not normally be explored. Furthermore there was concern expressed that Freshers may well be put off if such a consequence were to be explained to them, or conversely they may not be fully aware of the repercussions of a criminal conviction.

However it was also felt that if other London medical schools were mashing as normal, we should also take part, with a plan ‘B’ in the event that any London student gets caught mashing. Additionally, we should fight for the right to mash, as it is a very effective way of raising money, which has worked so well in the past.
Consequently it was indicated that the pledge might be lower this year due to the issue with mashing. Additionally the change of date for RAG week could be explored such that other London medical schools can go first to test the water, as it were.
ACTION POINT

NA to ensure that mashing is discussed at ULU Medgroup

3.3.2 SGSU Website
NA briefly showcased the content of other Students’ Unions’ websites to the Executive, before showcasing our own proposed design. Additionally it was emphasized that the SGSU website was very important for communication, for the executive, the student body, and the staff – and was paramount for moving the SU into the 21st century.
Some key design features which have been added to the website were as follows – the search bar; the boxing of information on the homepage into a more useful way; special boxes to provide key news information; the setup of e-commerce to purchase goods online; spaces to provide information regarding the promotion of events and businesses; an online webchat with Sarah for students; a one-stop shop for Facebook and Twitter usage from our website; photos from George’s events; addition of a University poll/survey; and a space for blogs from exec members.
Some amendments were suggested as follows:

· A brighter, more attractive colour scheme

· A section of the website dedicated to heritage, called “Cor Blimey”

· Amendment of “CPO” to “CP”, and making the “Your SU” button larger

· The inclusion of the charity number at the footer

· A direct link to the constitution of SGSU

· The amendment of “Uni2U” to something a bit more grammatically correct

· A renewed focus on the content of the website

Overall responsibility for upkeep of the website would rest with the webmasters. Specific sections of the website would be delegated to individual exec officers. Some parts of the website are automated, such as a live feed from BUCS.

There was concern expressed by GS that the crux of the issue was not necessarily the way the website looks, but the fact that the site is rather empty and that it is barely used. But NA indicated that a revamp would revitalise usage of the website.

Further concern was indicated by TC that despite our £11,000 annual subscription, the website has not been a success and that the continuation of our subscription with UKMSL was questioned. However it was generally felt that one last push by the Union and the students to utilise the website to its full potential was necessary.

TG also explained the possibility of using advertisements from external companies as a means of getting in revenue for the website – such as local small businesses and websites that are student friendly. RTa indicated that the trustee board should be informed to ensure that the board are happy with the companies that they may be associating with.

ACTION POINT

NS to ensure that discussion of the website takes place at the next Council meeting

PROPOSAL

I propose to proceed with due diligence the implementation of the changes to the SGSU website including the aforementioned amendments, conditional upon seeking a satisfactory quote from UKMSL regarding the total cost of changes.
Proposed by: NS
Seconded: MG
FOR: 12
AGAINST: 0

ABSTENTIONS: 1
4 AOB

4.1 Fancy Dress Prizes

AC declared that small bar tabs would be available as prizes for students who win fancy dress prizes.

4.2 Recent Security Issues

NA expressed concern that students are leaving their personal belongings in the library and computer room and that things have been stolen in recent times. A man came into the library and pretended to work, whilst watching particular possessions from a student, and proceeded to steal the person’s belongings when the student went to the toilet and left his bag behind. It was found on CCTV, and by his presence in the polling booth, that a man of approximately six foot and two inches, of Somalian origin, has been involved in the robbery of students’ belongings. The executive was implored to remain vigilant and spread the word to the student body.
ACTION POINT

NA to email all students regarding recent thefts from St. George’s

5 Date of next meeting

6th December 2011, 6pm
*
*
*
